Regular Board Meeting 
February 8, 2021
President Roseth called the meeting to order.

Present:  Larry Lythjohan, Steve Roseth, Erika Kessel, Donna Linberg, Cathy Rose, Sheryl Narva, Attorney Radcliffe, Brandon Risch & Wendy Bue
Absent:  Kevin Mortenson, Mindy Hess & Village officer
Visitors:  Marilyn Curran, Roger Kaufman, Bob Hulett, Eric Lofgren, Erica Kraemer, Ted Fischer-ADT Commercial & Patrick Duffenbach-Per Mar Security Services
Minutes:  C. Rose made a motion to approve the minutes received, 2nd L. Lythjohan, 5 yes votes, motion carried.  
Officers Report:  No officer was present; reports were emailed to the clerk and will be filed with the minutes.
Attorney Radcliffe:  

Need to amend Village Code of Ordinances Section 5-1-1 of Title 5 Chapter 1 Fire Department Organization to fix the Fire district correctly.  Attorney Radcliffe explained the process and timeline for completion to the trustees.  C. Rose made a motion to amend Ordinance 5-1-1,2nd E. Kessel, 5 yes votes, motion carried.
Attorney Radcliffe discussed examples of procurement policies from other municipalities and the importance of having such a policy. The two examples of policies were left to draft a copy of our own to either adopt as a resolution or add to employee handbook.  
Concerns have been raised from a few residents about the motel being a boarding house and all the extra activity with law enforcement and emergency services to the motel lately.  The village is not sure what how to proceed with this issue and is asking the lawyer to review.

One trustee had asked about status of open cases for the village.  Attorney Radcliffe stated until the judge opens up the court system again all cases are on hold till further notice.  Wisconsin Supreme Court rules the district courts and due to COVID no cases are moving forward in the court system at this time unless deemed pertinent by the State.  Jackson County will be voting for a 2nd Judge in April so maybe in August when the Judge takes office it will help move some of the old backlogged cases.  No other questions for the attorney.
The attorney stated to the clerk before he left that he will review the security contract before the village signs.
Maintenance Report (Brandon Risch)
· Ted Fischer is presenting quotes from ADT for new security systems & applications for all the village buildings.

· Patrick Duffenbach is presenting quotes from Per Mar Security Services for new security systems & applications for all the village buildings.

· One more presenter from Heartland Security Services could not be here tonight so he will present his quotes next month at board meeting.  No action will be taken on the quotes until at least March board meeting.

· Asked to purchase new ceiling tiles for the community center hallway & spray paint for T-bars; cost estimate is $1500 for tiles & 15 cans of spray paint.  C. Rose made a motion to purchase ceiling tiles & spray paint, 2nd D. Linberg, 5 yes votes, motion carried.  
· Asked to purchase 40 more water meters; still have 40 on the shelf at the shop but due to COVID it is not advised by the DNR to replace meters in resident’s homes at this time but want to stick to change out plan of ordering 40 a year for 4 years to complete meter change in the village.  The meters cost approximately $200 apiece.  C. Rose made a motion to approve purchasing 40 meters, 2nd S. Narva, 5 yes, motion carried.
· Changing phones over to Tri-County Cooperative and bundling with our internet this week Thursday.  It will save us $100 a month switching & bundling; we also can keep our same numbers.  If we get a security system at the shop; internet might be required, so the quotes from TCC are $500 to bury line to shop and same price to bury line to electronic sign to maybe have future add-ons to our bundle with TCC.
· E. Kessel asked if the snow from the fire department could be pushed to someplace else; homeowner doesn’t want that mess in their yard any more and it has also killed the tree in the yard.   B. Risch stated he will move the snow from yard.  
· E. Kessel asked if the sinks have been installed. B. Risch stated he has 3 left to install; as he just got the last one from Menards.

· E. Kessel asked about the village truck being seen in Sparta & West Salem during work days.  B. Risch stated must have been running errands for village. E. Kessel asked why wasn’t the incident mentioned about Paul Wisniewski’s personal vehicle & how far is it to the new house. Are you under the 30-minute timeframe agreed upon at time of hire?  B. Risch stated that insurance has been filed for Paul’s truck and it will be fixed soon and that his new residence is 25 minutes away.
Library:  Mindy is not present; E. Kessel asked the clerk to email Mindy to see if she has sent letters or emailed the other surrounding municipalities to ask for monetary funding for the library.
Personnel:  The clerk asked the trustees for a $2.50 increase for the election workers; they make $7.50 an hour and receive a free meal. The trustees discussed and made the following motion:  L. Lythjohan made a motion to increase rate of pay for election workers to $9.00 an hour & free meal, 2nd E. Kessel, 5 yes votes, motion carried.
Park & Rec:  No applications received at this time. Advertised in Jackson & Trempealeau counties.
Public Services:  Annual building and budget payment on bills to pay. Nothing else to report.
Clerk’s Report: (Wendy Bue)
· Taxes are done being collected; $ 191,991.39 was collected & deposited and final reports were sent today.  February settlements have not been received from County yet but they are due on February 20th.
· Auditors will be here from February 23th & 24st.

· Primary election on February 16th.

· Received an email from Steven Boe about if the Village would be interested in helping sponsor fireworks on Sunday before Memorial Day and spend money from fireworks account. FFA Alumni received $4000 of $5025.22 in the account last year.  The trustees discussed this and will decide at a later date when permits are applied for if they will appropriate funds for fireworks.
Treasurer’s Report – W. Bue presented the treasurer’s report.  E. Kessel made a motion to approve the treasurer’s report, 2nd C. Rose, 5 yes votes, motion carried.       

Bills to Pay: General Fund $ 37,468.56; TID #4 $ 2,718.70; Water $ 3,329.71 & Sewer $ 8,895.47.  E. Kessel had a question about B & M Technical bill.  B. Risch stated it was for the flow meter at the lift station; there was no choice it had to be replaced. He contacted the village President about the issue and he authorized the fix.   C. Rose made a motion to pay the bills, 2nd D. Linberg, 5 yes votes, motion carried.
Unfinished Business:  E. Kessel stated to the clerk to take the sick pay out of the employee handbook as the board officially minute and motioned to do away with sick time and offer PLT and also re-label management role in the draft copy of the employee handbook.  The clerk will make changes and re-issue.
New Business:
Building Permits: Received one (1) building permit application and example of future buildings for that parcel from Eric Lofgren for 535 Hanson Street for a new 44’ X 48’ building which will be second of possibly 10 buildings for storage of campers & boats.  E. Kessel made a motion to approve the building permit for Eric Lofgren, 2nd S. Narva, 5 yes votes, motion carried.  
L. Lythjohan made a motion to adjourn, seconded by D. Linberg, 5 yes votes, motion carried. 

Respectfully submitted,

Wendy Bue, Clerk/Treasurer
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